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Municipal service review of the Isla Vista Community Services District 
("District") regarding District's latent powers and services. 

Recommendation. 

Receive a report on the Municipal Service Review to be scheduled for the Isla Vista Community 
Services District and give direction to Staff regarding communications with the District 
regarding legal authority, next steps and schedule for the proposed MSR. 

Discussion. 

Former Executive Officer Paul Hood and Legal Counsel met with representatives of the District 
on February 26, 2020 to discuss issues associated with the municipal service review required by 
Condition 11 in Resolution of Formation No. 16-10. The purpose of the service review is for the 
Commission to determine which LAFCO authorized powers are not being exercised by the District 
and, if so, should be determined to be latent powers. The District has objected to this service 
review in a letter sent to the Executive Officer on January 22, 2020. (See Attachment A.) 

The meeting with the District was productive and both the Executive Officer and Legal Counsel 
believe all issues can be resolved. To move the process forward, a District board member 
requested that the analysis ofLAFCO's Legal Counsel be made available to the District Board so 
they may better understand LAFCO's position. 

Legal Counsel has separately provided to the Commission a confidential memorandum dated July 
13, 2020, regarding the service review required as a condition on the formation of the District. 
Legal Counsel also advises that while the mandate to hear the municipal service review is clear, 
the Commission will have considerable discretion in carrying out that review to work 
cooperatively with the District to achieve a result that satisfies both the District and LAFCO. 

If the Commission authorized Legal Counsel to provide the confidential memorandum to the 
District, the anticipated next steps would be further discussions between LAFCO staff and the 
District and then, if discussions are productive, a hearing before the Commission would be 
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